Public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of Expiring Provisions) Amendment Bill 2022

From: Mark Poyser

To: Community Support and Services Committee
Subject: Extension of the Emergency Bill

Date: Friday, 4 March 2022 11:31:26 AM

Submission No. 985

To the attention of: The Minister for Health and Ambulance Services, The
Hon. Yvette D’ Ath MP

1. Mark Poyscr ot N . .
concerned by the proposed extension to the Emergency Bill and request
further inquiry and response to the following discrepancies:

a) The best current local and global scientific evidence seems in conflict with
a continued State of Emergency with regard to COVID-19. Please publish the
evidential basis for the extension of the Emergency Bill taking into
consideration the latest local and global findings.

b) The original premise of introducing the bill and emergency powers was
based on a risk assessment preventing greater harm to the community
expected from an unmanaged pandemic. Please provide the latest detailed risk
assessments of the consequences of either a continuation of the proposed bill,
or the cessation of the bill.

Without (a) & (b) I am unable to ascertain if the proposed extension is
justified and whether it will protect and benefit myself and the wider QId
community or provide greater harm.

c) The legal basis and relevance extending the laws. The Federal Registration
of Legislation guidelines, which are representative of the Commonwealth of
Australia Laws, Acts and Statutes, has not made any provision or proposal for
any current or future mandatory vaccination program within the borders of the
Commonwealth of Australia jurisdiction. This is important and fundamental in
relation to the above bill, as the very introduction of the bill results in the
enforcement of mandatory workplace vaccination requirements. As a result,
the bill may be in contravention of the Federal and Commonwealth laws of
right to voluntary vaccination. Should the bill be renewed without explanation
and/or settlement of the above discrepancies, then you and the responsible
members of the Queensland Parliament may be in breach of the Federal and
Commonwealth of Australia laws in relation to right to voluntary vaccination,
by encouraging and making allowances for the enforcement of mandatory
workplace vaccination.

This notice of submission has been formulated to inform you of your duties
and responsibilities to the Citizens of the Commonwealth of Australia. If you
choose to ignore this notification, you are in acceptance of any resultant legal
or lawful actions submitted and pursued by or on behalf of the Citizens of the
Commonwealth of Australia.

Therefore, as a Citizen of the Commonwealth of Australia, I hereby declare
the above proposed bill be revoked or withdrawn when the current expiration
date of the bill ends on the 30 April 2022.

Yours sincerely
Mark Poyser
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